EDEWG Conference Call 3/22/2001

Utilities: PPL, GPU, PECO, Allegheny Power, Penn Power, Duquesne

Suppliers:  Systrends, Exolink, Exelon, Allegheny Energy, US Power Solutions, Green Mountain, Strategic Energy, Pennsylvania Rural Electric Association, Select Energy

Other: PUC

Agenda:

· Follow-up from last week on requirement of EGS to send enrollment within 1 day.

· Who has been granted waivers on the GISB?

· PECO’s AMR effort

Follow-up from last week on requirement for EGS to send enrollment. 

The situation that arose on the last call was a discussion around when a supplier is required to send an enrollment. Some people had a memory of an Order that required enrollments to be sent within 24 hours of a contract being signed.   

PUC Clarification: If the contract between the EGS and the customer is to start immediately, the EGS is required to send the enrollment within 24 hours. If the contract is not to start for a given period (such as 3 months), the EGS should hold the enrollment until the appropriate timeframe.

It was identified on the last call that some suppliers are dropping customers after they enroll them because the EGS does not serve that Rate Class. The utilities felt the supplier should be doing more due diligence prior to enrolling the customers because it generates questions to the EDC Call Centers. The PUC was inclined to agree.

Action Item: EDCs should send email to Diane Goff on which suppliers are dropping customers for this reason, and Diane will forward the list of suppliers to Roni Smith. Roni will then talk to the specific suppliers.

Who has been granted waivers on GISB?

Action Item: Diane Goff will compile list of suppliers who have not switched to GISB for all utilities and provide that to the PUC.

Roni confirmed that the PUC Order is in effect, and that the non-compliant suppliers will be responsible for the cost of the VAN.

PECO installing AMR devices 

PECO is installing approximately 2.5 million AMR devices, roughly 3,000 – 5,000 a day. Overall, the process has been working well, but due to the volume, there have been a few issues with timing between meter exchanges and paper work being entered into the system. For instance, there are occasions when the enrollment response has the original meter number, but the meter has actually been changed. PECO was looking for confirmation that no one was experiencing major problems.

No one on the call has expressed having any problems.

PECO – 824 no current changes

Peco had submitted a Change Control to send an 824 when no current supplier charges print on the bill. This change control was approved in August 2000, and implemented with the last version of the Implementation Guides in September 2000. It has recently come to our attention that the Implementation Guide missed updating one value. The Change Control and the example in the Implementation Guide show BGN01=00 as a valid value; however, the “BGN” segment page omitted this value. 

This is a clarification that BGN01=00 is valid, and that the Implementation Guide will be corrected with the next release.  

Next Conference Call:

The next conference call will be in two weeks, on Thursday, April 19, 2001 at 2:00. To participate, call 717 901-0620.
